1
2
Page 2 of 2

Folksworth & Washingley 

Parish Council
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M I N U T E S  O F  R E M O T E  M E E T I N G
Minutes of A Remote Meeting of the Parish Council held on Tuesday, March 16, 2021 at 7.20pm, using ZOOM as the platform
Attending:

Cllrs Randall, Brown, Clarke, Rogers, Chapman, Goodfellow,Fenwick, 



Alban 
(HDC) and Clerk.
Open Forum
District Cllr Tim Alban addressed the meeting. He spoke about the Council Tax bills which would soon be sent out and that the District Council had not increased its Precept. If necessary, it would take monies from Reserves.

He also spoke about Fly Tipping problems throughout the district and said there was an enforcement team to tackle this issue.  If any items were found the advice was not to touch it with bare hands but to take photos of any evidence/addresses etc if possible.

He informed Members of the District’s plans to take on some of the civil parking enforcement including offences on zig zags and double yellow lines.

Lastly, he spoke about the District Council’s plans to arrange a meeting with Towns and Parishes with a view to working more closely.

As he had other meetings to attend Cllr Alban gave his apologies for the remainder of the meeting.  The Chairman thanked him for attending.

2021/2530
Apologies for Absence


Received from Cllr Blackman and Cllr Bywater (CCC)
2021/2531
Declarations of Interest/Dispensations for Agenda items


(Section 27 Localism Act 2011)


None
2021/2532
Approval of Full Council Meeting Minutes dated February 16, 2021

Approved as an accurate record


Proposed:
Cllr Brown


Seconded:
Cllr Randall


Agreed.  Cllr Clarke abstained from the vote as he did not attend the meeting.
2021/2533
Matters Arising from the Minutes for items not on current Agenda (for information only

None
2021/2534
Finance


2534.1
To approve the Financial Report & Accounts 




The accounts information was approved



2534.2
To approve the Balance Sheet




The Balance Sheet was approved as an accurate record



Proposed:
Cllr Randall



Seconded:
Cllr Brown



Unanimously agreed
2021/2535
To Minute the following payments


The following payments were approved
200412
Easiprint


Playing Field Signage


£50.40

200413
Mrs J Stanbridge

Salary




£486.40

200414
Mrs J Stanbridge

Travel 




£15.60



Proposed:
Cllr Rogers



Seconded:
Cllr Chapman



Unanimously agreed
2021/2536
Playing Field/Play Equipment Cleaning


It was agreed that the equipment would be inspected prior to the Rospa safety 

check in April.  Cllr Brown to organise.


2021/2537
Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 2022



The Clerk confirmed she had asked via Folklore in Scan for volunteers to join 


the organising committee.  Former organisers of the successful large village 


events would be contacted. It was agreed that the Parish Council would 


organise a meeting for a Saturday morning once the village hall had reopened 

and invite interested parties.
2021/2538
Neighbourhood Watch



The Clerk confirmed she had left several messages on the voicemail for Alan 


Paul but had not had any response.  Cllr Brown offered to try to contact him via 

Facebook.
2021/2539
Village Hall AGM


Cllr Goodfellow reported on the AGM.  There were several attendees, and he 


confirmed the Village Hall committee was getting the hall ready for re-opening.  

Two new classes would be held in the hall – Ante-Natal and Pilates.  He 


confirmed that hire rates would be remaining the same for all groups apart 


from the pre-school which would have a small increase to bring them to the 


same rate as other users.
2021/2540
Cambs Grand Fondo


It was confirmed that the one-day event would take place on September 26th 


following the same route as in previous years.
2021/2541
Community Orchard


Cllr Brown confirmed that work would resume with the better weather.  The 


spring bulbs had provided a good display.
2021/2542
Village Bulb Purchase/Planting


It was unanimously agreed that Cllr Rogers should place the order the bulbs.



She thanked Cllr Clarke for the snowdrops.
2021/2543
Village Signposts



Cllr Rogers confirmed she had purchased the paint and would be making a start 

when the weather improved.
2021/2544
Annual Meetings – to confirm dates & format


It was confirmed that both meetings would be held remotely on May 4th 


following guidance from CAPALC.  The Annual Parish Meeting would be held first 

at 7pm and take the format of a short review with the Annual General Meeting 

following on.  Unless the situation changes formal face to face meetings will 


resume in June.
2021/2545
Website



Cllr Brown spoke about the Planning pages of the site.  It was agreed to link the 

page with the HDC Planning Portal.
2021/2546
Grass Cutting



Cllr Brown informed the meeting that Richard Coles would be starting the grass 

cutting as soon as the weather allowed.
2021/2547
Volunteering Group including response re footpath off Manor Rd



The Clerk had distributed the volunteer packs.  It was noted that various works 

could be undertaken provided the local highways officer was informed first.  He 

had asked if the Parish was willing to clear the grass from the footpath on 


Folksworth Road.  It was agreed that this would be done.  Clerk to ask about 


improvements to specific footpaths.
2021/2548
To agree siting and cost of Parish Noticeboard at Pond



Cllr Clarke confirmed he had asked Paul Tillson for a quote for this and also for 

the works needed to the playing field.  Cllrs agreed that the Noticeboard should 

be erected on posts made from recycled materials.  Cllr Clarke to contact Paul 

again.
2021/2549
To agree siting for free trees for Playing Field



Cllr Brown confirmed she had collected the trees from Stilton and that these 


were now in pots in her garden.  It was agreed that Cllrs would look at the 


prospective site – bottom corner of the playing field where the hedge was low – 

and checks would be made on the Section 106 agreement to ensure this was 


possible.
2021/2550
Spring Maintenance Walk – report


The Clerk confirmed she was in the process of reporting all the issues to the 


relevant authorities.  Members agreed that they would hold the walks quarterly 

from now on which would be a way of checking progress on repairs etc.
2021/2551
Covid-19 Update



No new information
2021/2552
Notices & Parish Information


Cllr Clarke informed the meeting that he had recently visited Warmington 


Community Orchard sited in The Old Mill and said it was well worth a 



visit.
2021/2553
Any Urgent Business
In accordance with section 100(B)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended) the Chair will admit an item of urgent business in order that it can be dealt with at the earliest opportunity provided it has been raised at least 24 hours before the meeting.

None
2021/2554
The meeting closed at 20.27 and next remote meeting date confirmed as Tuesday, April 20, 2021 at 7.20pm

